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The Red River Rovers June 
rally was held at Choc-
taw Casino KOA in Durant, OK. 
The month of June is the chap-
ters anniversary month so the 
hosts made arrangements to 
obtain and serve a beautifully 
decorated cake to celebrate the 
occasion. The theme of the rally 
was “Flag Day”. Officially, Sun-
day June 14, was Flag Day and 
the following days through Sat-
urday is Flag week. To honor the 
theme, the room was beautifully 
decorated in Red, White, and 
Blue. 

We had 16 coaches regis-
tered for the rally; a few arrived 
on Wednesday and were joined 
by many more on Thursday. 
Early arrivals included one of our 
new members, Bill Ent and 
Joyce Rivera from Lincoln, Ne-
braska. The one guest attending 

the rally was, Darrell and Joyce 
Rich who live in Highland Village, 
Texas. On Saturday Bill and 
Wanda Woods drove up from the 
Plano and brought their daughter 
and son in law, Kim and Brian 
Hudson, as their guests. Satur-
day afternoon, Jim Roberts and 
Craig and Shallot Matthews drove 
up to visit with members in the 
clubhouse. 

Those members who were 
fortunate enough to be at the 
park by Thursday were treated to 
a wonderful catered meal, thanks 
largely to Bill Cooley. Bill recently 
purchased another motorhome 
from National Indoor RV located 
in Lewisville. While visiting with 
the sales staff and management 
Bill mentioned about the chap-
ter’s June rally to be held at 
Choctaw Casino KOA. Because 
of that conversation, National In-

JUNE RALLY REPORT  

HOSTS 

L to R: Melody  and Steve Beall, Jayne and Keith Grasso.  
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Steve & Melody Beall 

Mike & Donna Bennett 

Tom & Judy Burroughs 

Bill & Josie Clyde 

Bill Cooley & Gale Follett 

Rick Dennis 

Bill Ent & Joyce Rivera 

Keith & Jayne Grasso 

Carlton & Marion Helmick 

* Bryon & Kim Hudson 

Randy & Terri Lane 

Gary & Kathy Mabry 

Gary Marsh & Peggy Weygandt 

* Darrell & Joyce Rich 

John & Biny Sharpe 

Paul & Barbara Terpening 

Mike & Linda Underwood 

Glen & Wanda Woods 

* Guest 

JUNE ATTENDEES 
door RV offered to provide a ca-
tered meal for the chapter. Bill got 
in touch with Rick who directed 
them to Jayne to work out the de-
tails. Thanks go out to Bill for 
making this contact. 

The meal was catered by 
Main Street BBQ, a popular 
barbeque restaurant located in 
Durant. Following our delicious 
meal, the CEO of National Indoor 
RV, Brett Davis, spoke to us 
about the effect 
of the pandemic 
on the RV indus-
try and our coun-
try’s economy. 
The evening 
meal consisted 
of: your choice of 
Turkey, Sau-
sage, Brisket or 
Pulled Pork, and, 
your choice of mild or hot BBQ 
sauce, Potato salad, Coleslaw 
Rolls and banana pudding for 
dessert.  

The usual games followed. 
Friday, more coaches arrived. 

The Hosts team consisted of 
Keith and Jayne Grasso and Mel-
ody and Steve Beall. Melody 
made much of the preplanning for 
the rally but had to ask for Jayne 
and Keith’s help. On Wednesday 
before the rally Steve had an un-
expected appointment with an 
oral surgeon. None of those step-
ping up to serve as host for this 
special rally were initially sched-
uled. They volunteered when the 
scheduled host were unable to be 
there. Keith, Jayne, Steve, Melo-
dy, you did an outstanding job! 

The evening meal prepared, 
by the hosts, consisted of BBQ 
sloppy joes, potato salad, baked 
beans and cookies. There are al-
ways members playing games 
following the evening meal.    

 Saturday morning our break-
fast was scrambled eggs, hard 
boiled eggs, sausage patties, bis-
cuits, and gravy.  

 A short business meeting 
was held following breakfast. The 
purpose of the Special Meeting 
was to hear the Nominating 
Committee Report for 2021-
chapter officers. 

Gale Follett had been mak-
ing face masks and had them for 
sale at the rally. The proceeds 
from the sale of the mask, 
$145.00, were donated to 
the Family Feeding Families in 
Durant, OK. Thanks Gale! 

Gary made the announce-
ment that our November, 2020 
rally will be held back here at 
Choctaw Casino KOA, Durant, 
OK. The chapter was scheduled 
to go to Frederickson, Texas for 
the November Rally. The Freder-
ickson RV Park cancelled our 
contract. 

There was no Tech session 
or Crafts on Saturday due to the 
pandemic. 

The Saturday evening meal 
consisted of salad, chicken fried 
steak, mashed potatoes, and 
green beans. The dessert con-
sisted of an anniversary cake 
and ice cream cups.   

After dinner Gary Mabry told 
about how our club was formed 
and about a few of the DA 
awards over the years. Some of 
the games were “Hand and Foot” 
and poker.  

The Sunday morning break-
fast consisted of cinnamon rolls 
and coffee.  A short devotion was 
given by Terri Lane. 
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BIRTHDAYS  ANNIVERSARIES 

SPECIAL EVENT 
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Kenneth Blackshear   
Tom Burroughs  
Robert Furr  
LuAnn Marchisin   
Marge Roberts  
John Sharpe  
Peggy Weygandt   

July  

August  
Steve Beall  
Keith Grasso   
Jim Grinstead  
Dee Holloway   
Rita Landrum   
Terri Lane  
Jim McCollum   
Peggy Moore  
Jerry Nelson   
Donya Poole  
Robina Sharpe  
Connie Tucker   
Sandy Woodling  

Steve & Melody Beall   
Don and Nancy Berry  
Kenneth & Joyce Daugherty   
Randy & Terri Lane  
Tom & Sandy Woodling  

July  

August  

Jim & Maggie Grinstead  
Gordon and Peggy Moore  
John & Robina Sharpe  

Kathy and Gary Mabry ar-
rived for the rally on Wednesday 
and saw that the chapters new-
est members had arrived from 
Nebraska. Gary wanted to meet 
Bill and Joyce, to extend our 
chapters welcome, so he looked 
in the drawer for his name tag to 
put on his shirt before going out. 
Finding the name tag, he put it 
on and out the door he went to 
make his introduction. 

Gary knocked on Bills door… 
Bill comes out and Gary auto-
matically sticks out his hand to 
shake hands and introduce him-
self.  

“Hi I’m Gary Mabry.”  Bill 
shakes his hand but has the 
strangest look on his face, “I 
mean strange”. 

You see Gary had mistakenly 
picked up Kathy’s name tag!!  

Kathy later told Bill, “don’t 
mind Gary he doesn’t know who 
he is half the time anyway.” 

 
Gary, you get the DA Award 

again-- 

DA AWARD - Gary 

Gary Mabry  
June 2020 DA recipient.  

 

2021 CHAPTER OFFICER NOMINEES 

 
President            Gary Mabry 
1st Vice Pres.      Mike Moore 
2nd Vice Pres.     Kathy Duvall 
3rd Vice Pres.      Randy Lane 
Sect.                   Kathy Mabry 
Treas.                 Rick Dennis 
National Dir.       Gary Marsh 
Alt. Nat. Dir.        Doris Lyons 
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RALLY PICTURES  
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RED RIVER ROVERS 
Business Meeting Minutes  

June 13, 2020  
 
1st Vice President Gary Mabry called the meeting of the Red River Rovers to order at 9:35 
am Saturday June 13, 2020 at Choctaw RV Park, Durant, Oklahoma. 
 
The Nominating Committee for the officers of 2021 consisted of Mike Bennett, Mike Moore, 
Randy Lane, and Gary Mabry.  Randy Lane gave the report: 
                 

President--------------------------Gary Mabry    
1st Vice President---------------Mike Moore                    
2nd Vice President--------------Kathy Duvall                   
3rd Vice President---------------Randy Lane          
Secretary--------------------------Kathy Mabry           
Treasurer--------------------------Rick Dennis                   
National Director-----------------Gary Marsh 
Alternate Director----------------Doris Lyons   

    
September meeting was discussed and could be cancelled due to the Pandemic if it worsens 
this fall. Voting for officers could be done by e-mail 
 
November rally has been changed to Choctaw RV Park. 
 
There being no further business, Steve Beall made a motioned to adjourn, 2nd by Jayne 
Grasso. The meeting was adjourned at 9:45 
 
Kathy Mabry 
Secretary 

Have a safe summer 
and drive carefully!  
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

2020 RED RIVER ROVERS 
 

MARCH 5 - 8 
 Mitchell RV Park 
 Perrin, TX 
MARCH 26 - 29 
 FMCA’s 101st Int.Convention 
 Tucson, AZ 
APRIL 16 - 19 
 Choctaw Casino KOA 
 Durant, OK 
MAY 7 - 10 
 Coffee Creek RV Park 
 Santos, TX 
JUNE 11 - 14 
 Choctaw Casino KOA 
 Durant, OK 
AUGUST 26 - 29 
 FMCA’S 102nd Int. Convention 
 Lincoln, NE 
SEPTEMBER 10 - 13 
 Firelake Grand Casino RV Park 
 Shawnee, OK 
SEPTEMBER 16 - 19 
 South Central Area Rally 
 Shawnee, OK 
OCTOBER 8 - 11  
 American RV Park 
 Corsicana, TX 
NOVEMBER 12 - 15  
 Choctaw Casino KOA 
 Durant, OK 
DECEMBER 5 
 New China King Buffet 
 Denton, TX  
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The Red River Rovers celebrated their nine-
teenth year as a FMCA chapter. We have some 
of the charter members still active in our club. It 
is amazing the dedication they have given 
through the nineteen years. Thank you, charter 
members. 

Our host members did an outstanding job.  
They stepped up to fill the spots when others 
could not attend. They arranged for a free ca-
tered meal and the anniversary cake along with 
the other duties. Their loyalty to the group is ap-
preciated. Hats off to them! 

The September rally will be at the Citizen 
Potawatomie RV Park on Shawnee, Ok. It is on 
their reservation, but no war party will meet us. 
They are a friendly group.  Hope to see you 
then. 

June 

The “ Triple R ” News 
Darrell Gilliland  

940-727-1800 Cell  
darrellgilliland0@gmail.com  

Dee Holloway  
972-658-3333 Cell  

werome2@gmail.com  
 

Membership Chairman  
Mike Moore  

mikemore333@gmail.com  
214-701-6100 
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